MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
Between
THE INTERNATIONAL COMMITTEE OF THE RED CROSS (ICRC)
AND
THE WORLD MEDICAL ASSOCIATION (WMA)
Article 1 

The Memorandum of Understanding (M.O.U) describes the partnership between the ICRC and the WMA related to the 4-year project ‘Health Care in Danger” (HCiD) launched in January 2012.

Article 2

The  “Health Care in Danger” project is an ICRC-led, Red Cross and Red Crescent initiative that aims to address the widespread and severe impact of insecurity that obstructs the delivery of health care, damages or destroys facilities and vehicles, and injures or kills health-care workers and patients, both in armed conflicts and other emergencies.
Within the framework of the project, medical ethics will constitute the major area of cooperation between the ICRC and the WMA. 

At the national level, the project aims to encourage initiatives from national medical associations, where applicable, in order to promote the goals of the HCiD project.
Article 3

The WMA will contribute to the development of the project, especially by addressing the responsibility of health-care personnel in armed conflicts and other emergencies. Specifically, the WMA will participate by:
· Informing the debates taking place in the framework of the project with the knowledge and experience of national medical associations, notably on medical ethics;

· Identifying experts within its membership as speakers for the workshops held in the framework of the project;

· Where appropriate, be associated as co-organizer of workshops held in the framework of the project;
· Informing its membership on a regular basis on the developments of the project, including through its ad hoc Working Group dedicated to the topic;
· Disseminating publications and other written outcomes of the project, including the HCiD Global Report, to its membership and other relevant stakeholders, such as the World Health Professions Alliance.

Article 4
The ICRC will keep the WMA involved in the development of the project by:

· Providing regular updates on the development of the project;

· Involving the WMA in relevant activities  undertaken within the framework of the project;

· Participating in the ad hoc WMA working group as observers.
The ICRC commits to promote, where appropriate, interaction between national medical associations and its delegations as well as with the Red Cross and Red Crescent national societies.
Whenever the book on responsibilities of health-care personnel working in armed conflicts and other emergencies will be reviewed, in recognition of its specific expertise and mission in ensuring the highest possible standards of medical ethics, the WMA will be invited to contribute. The precise extent of its contribution and the exact display of the WMA logo on the publication will be further agreed upon at a later stage
Article 5

The M.O.U is in effect for the period of the project, which is expected to conclude at the end of 2015.
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